


April 5, 2023 

Town of Tisbury Select Board 
c/o John Grande, Town Administrator 
51 Spring St., P.O. Box 1239 
Vineyard Haven, MA 02568 
 

Re: Application to Amend Tisbury Marine Terminal, LLC’s Harbor Use Permit to 
Name Vineyard Wind 1, LLC as Permit Holder 

Dear Mr. Grande: 

 On January 5, 2023, Vineyard Wind 1, LLC (“Vineyard Wind 1”) acquired 190 Beach 
Road Lot 1 (“Lot 1”) from Tisbury Marine Terminal, LLC (“TMT”).  TMT holds a Harbor Use 
Permit (“Permit”) (Attachment 1) from the Town of Tisbury, issued on March 30, 2022, 
permitting certain uses at Lot 1.  Vineyard Wind 1 intends to conduct the business that was noted 
in Martha’s Vineyard Commission’s Development of Regional Impact # 277-M at Lot 1.  
Specifically, Vineyard Wind 1 intends to operate Lot 1 as an operations and maintenance facility 
to service future offshore wind developments. 

Construction and operation of this facility will entail the uses that are referenced in 
TMT’s Permit application (Attachment 2) and permitted at Lot 1 pursuant to the Permit.  These 
uses include water-dependent uses or activities, pier, bulkhead, commercial, water-related 
activities, dredging, construction of or installation of bulkheads, and construction of new piers or 
the addition to existing piers in the Working Waterfront Area. 

 We request that TMT’s Permit be transferred to Vineyard Wind 1 as owner of Lot 1.  
Vineyard Wind 1 will abide by all conditions and requirements contained in the Permit issued to 
TMT, including voluntary contribution of $400,000 to the Town of Tisbury for improvements on 
Town-owned property adjacent to the Lagoon Pond in lieu of the viewing platform on the harbor 
side. 

 Thank you for your attention to this submission.  Please contact me if you have any 
questions. 

 

        Very truly yours, 

 

        Jack Arruda 


